
 
 

Testimony in support of LD 648 
the Committee on Criminal Justice and Public Safety 

April 23, 2025 

Senator Beebe-Center, Representative Hasenfus and distinguished members of the Committee: 

My name is Sarah Johnson and I am a resident of Sanford.  
I am writing in support of LD 648, An Act to Expand the Supervised Community Confinement 
Program. 
 
I am sharing this report from the Council on Criminal Justice: Reflections on Long Prison Sentences: 
A Conversation with Crime Survivors, Formerly Incarcerated People, and Family Members.  
It was published in January 2023 by Susan Howley, Project Director, Center for Victim Research at 
the Justice Research Statistics Association. Its intent is to “examine how prison sentences of 10 years 
or more affect public safety, crime victims and survivors, incarcerated individuals and their families, 
communities, and correctional staff, and to develop recommendations to strengthen public safety and 
advance justice.” I hope you find it helpful. 
 
I hope you will support LD 648. 
 
Thank you for your time and consideration. 
Sarah Johnson 
Sanford, Maine. 
https://assets.foleon.com/eu-central-1/de-uploads-7e3kk3/41697/reflections_on_long_prison_sentenc
es_-_howley.4d54a984fb61.pdf 
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